

Name _____

Amelia Earhart

Amelia Earhart was born in 1897, in Atchison, Kansas. Amelia spent much of her childhood living with her grandparents due to her parents' unstable financial situation. Perhaps it was this lack of stability as a child that made Amelia determined to succeed on her own. She became extremely independent and wanted to be able to take care of herself rather than relying on anyone else.

During World War I, Amelia volunteered for the Red Cross. Tending to the wounded, she met many pilots. During this period of her life, she became extremely interested in aviation. Then, at an air show in 1920, she took a plane ride. It is at this point she became certain she wanted to become a pilot. By 1923, she was given a pilot's license and was only the sixteenth woman to be issued such a license to fly.

Amelia Earhart would eventually become the first female pilot to fly across the Atlantic Ocean. After her famous flight, she was honored by a reception given for her where she would meet President Coolidge. After this experience, Amelia wanted more of flying. Unlike her first trip, she wanted to fly across the Atlantic Ocean solo. By 1932, she had reached her goal.

Amelia Earhart's love of flying would eventually lead to her death. In 1937, a flight across the Pacific would be her last. Her plane went down somewhere in the Pacific Ocean. Millions of dollars were spent in rescue attempts, but no rescue was ever made. On January 5, 1939, Amelia Earhart was declared legally dead, although her body was never found.

Text Questions

1. Summarize the text in two complete sentences.

2. Which event seems most likely to have made Amelia Earhart extremely independent?

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|--|
| a. being first-born in her family | c. having a financially unstable childhood |
| b. learning to fly | d. learning to read at an early age |

3. The word *aviation*, as it is used in the second paragraph, most likely deals with which of the following?

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| a. the study of birds | c. the study of weather patterns |
| b. the study of ancient artifacts | d. the study of flight |

4. Using information from the text, list in sequential order three things that happened to Amelia Earhart.

- a. _____
- b. _____
- c. _____

5. Based on information from the text, if Amelia Earhart had not died on her last flight, which of the events would have most likely occurred?

- a. She would have never flown again.
- b. She would have continued flying.
- c. She would have begun designing airplanes.
- d. She would have started a school for airplane mechanics.

Name _____

Elvis Presley

Elvis Presley was born on January 8, 1935, in Mississippi. Elvis had a twin brother who was stillborn. Elvis eventually became one of the biggest names of all time in music and is often referred to as the king of rock 'n' roll.

Elvis grew up poor but was raised by parents who loved him. As a child, he attended church regularly, and the gospel music he heard there had a great influence on him. By the age of ten, he already owned his first guitar. Later, he would win a talent show at the high school he attended in Memphis, which continued to encourage his love for music. His dream of being a musician became his main goal, and he worked many odd jobs while trying to pursue his dream. He

eventually cut his first record, and he was able to begin touring and recording his music. His first single came in 1954. By 1956, he was on his way to being a singing star and a movie star as he signed a contract with Paramount Pictures.

In 1957, he was drafted and served in Germany for a little over a year. It was in Germany that he would meet his future wife, Priscilla Beaulieu. They would eventually be married in 1967 and would have a daughter, Lisa Marie. Sadly, the marriage would not last.

On August 16, 1977, Elvis Presley passed away from heart failure. To this day, Elvis Presley has remained one of the biggest names in music history.

Text Questions

1. According to the text, what are two interests Elvis Presley had as an adult?
 - a. acting in movies and singing
 - b. writing and dancing
 - c. gospel singing and winning talent shows
 - d. cutting records and cooking
2. Which event had an early influence on Elvis Presley's musical career?
 - a. listening to gospel music at church
 - b. attending many different schools
 - c. being drafted into the army
 - d. meeting other famous musicians
3. Which events are listed in the correct sequential order?
 - a. Elvis won a talent show and received a guitar as a gift.
 - b. Elvis was drafted into the army and met Priscilla Beaulieu.
 - c. Elvis made his first movie and then recorded his first record.
 - d. Elvis's daughter was born, and Elvis recorded his first movie.
4. What was the author's purpose in writing this text?
 - a. to entertain
 - b. to persuade
 - c. to inform
 - d. to compare and contrast
5. Which is a synonym for the word *pursue* as it is used in the second paragraph?
 - a. hide
 - b. follow
 - c. stalk
 - d. remind

Name _____

Laura Ingalls Wilder

Laura Ingalls Wilder was born in 1867. She and her family lived in Wisconsin at the time of her birth. Her father moved the family often but would eventually settle the family for quite some time in Walnut Grove, Minnesota. Laura and her family were true pioneers of the West. As they moved about, she had many adventures and learned to do many chores that were vital to survival.

Laura had three sisters. She and her sisters learned to do many things to help their father. Despite moving so often, it was important to her family that she receive a good education. Laura's mother had been a schoolteacher, and when they did not live near a school,

she made sure the girls were still learning. Whenever possible, though, Laura and her sisters attended school regularly.

When Laura turned sixteen, she became a teacher just as her mother had been. A year later, she married Almanzo Wilder. Their daughter Rose would eventually grow up and work in the publishing industry. Her knowledge of writing would help her mother bring her stories to print in a series of books about her life on the prairie. A television series would later be made based on her popular book series, helping solidify Laura Ingalls Wilder's name as one of the most famous American pioneers.

Text Questions

1. According to the text, which event happens first?
 - a. Wilder has a daughter named Rose.
 - b. Wilder has a series of books published.
 - c. Laura Ingalls marries Almanzo Wilder.
 - d. Wilder's books are the basis for a television series.
2. What is one likely result of Laura Ingalls Wilder's education?
 - a. She becomes a pioneer.
 - b. She marries Almanzo Wilder.
 - c. She becomes an author.
 - d. She moved a lot as a child.
3. Why was education most likely important to Mrs. Ingalls?
 - a. She had been a schoolteacher.
 - b. She did not know how to read, and she wanted her children to be able to read.
 - c. Her father was a professor at a university.
 - d. Her grandmother had been a schoolteacher.
4. Which is a synonym for the word *pioneer* as it is used in the first paragraph?
 - a. explorer
 - b. immigrant
 - c. inventor
 - d. parent
5. Which item below is something Laura Ingalls Wilder might have done as a teenager?
 - a. She might have churned butter.
 - b. She might have published books.
 - c. She might have driven a car.
 - d. She might have played women's soccer.

TEST 32

0 A got B picked C came D brought



Adriano's story

Adriano was (0) up in a small town in northern Italy. Although his family worked in the clothing industry, he had no (1) in this, and even when very young, he (2) cooking to be better than sewing. The aroma of freshly roasted garlic and homemade tomato sauce (3) more to him than the finest fabrics. His passion for food (4) , so after leaving school, Adriano went (5) to study cookery in a (6) city. Later he became apprentice to a celebrated cook in Paris, staying there for two years before moving to London. There he got a good (7) in a top hotel, cooking for such famous guests as the Queen of England and the President of Italy.

In 1991, he moved to San Francisco to take (8) the kitchens of a famous restaurant, and two years later, fulfilled his life-long dream of opening his own restaurant. It (9) very well, and when a small building next to his restaurant became (10) , he also opened a lunch-time pasta bar.

For Adriano, (11) a restaurant is about hospitality, and, of course, eating. He still works in the kitchen to (12) that the customer gets good food prepared with the best ingredients.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1 A ambition | B interest | C desire | D aim |
| 2 A considered | B concluded | C preferred | D chose |
| 3 A meant | B stated | C expressed | D indicated |
| 4 A raised | B extended | C enlarged | D grew |
| 5 A in | B through | C on | D by |
| 6 A nearby | B next | C close | D nearest |
| 7 A work | B position | C employment | D role |
| 8 A up | B to | C out | D over |
| 9 A had | B made | C did | D gave |
| 10 A achievable | B spare | C available | D extra |
| 11 A leading | B heading | C running | D commanding |
| 12 A ensure | B allow | C enable | D permit |

TEST 33

0 A expect B count C claim D prepare

0	A	B	C	D
	☒	☐	☐	☐

ACTION SCENES IN FILMS

Modern cinema audiences **(0)** to see plenty of thrilling scenes in action films. These scenes, which are **(1)** as stunts, are usually **(2)** by stuntmen who are specially trained to do dangerous things safely. **(3)** can crash a car, but if you're shooting a film, you have to be extremely **(4)**, sometimes stopping **(5)** in front of the camera and film crew. At an early **(6)** in the production, an expert stuntman is **(7)** in to work out the action scenes and form a team. He is the only person who can go **(8)** the wishes of the director, **(9)** he will usually only do this in the **(10)** of safety.

Many famous actors like to do the dangerous parts themselves, which produces better shots, since stuntmen don't have to **(11)** in for the actors. Actors like to become **(12)** in all the important aspects of the character they are playing, but without the recent progress in safety equipment, insurance companies would never **(13)** them take the risk. To do their own stunts, actors need to be good athletes, but they must also be sensible and know their **(14)** If they were to be hurt, the film would **(15)** to a sudden halt.

- | | | | | |
|----|-------------|------------|-------------|-------------|
| 1 | A remarked | B known | C referred | D named |
| 2 | A performed | B given | C fulfilled | D displayed |
| 3 | A Everyone | B Someone | C Anyone | D No-one |
| 4 | A detailed | B plain | C straight | D precise |
| 5 | A right | B exact | C direct | D strict |
| 6 | A period | B minute | C part | D stage |
| 7 | A led | B taken | C drawn | D called |
| 8 | A over | B against | C through | D across |
| 9 | A despite | B so | C although | D otherwise |
| 10 | A interests | B needs | C purposes | D regards |
| 11 | A work | B get | C put | D stand |
| 12 | A connected | B arranged | C involved | D affected |
| 13 | A allow | B let | C permit | D admit |
| 14 | A limits | B ends | C frontiers | D borders |
| 15 | A come | B fall | C pull | D go |

TEST 34

0 A in B along C up D over

0	☒ A	☐ B	☐ C	☐ D
---	------------------------------------	-------------------------	-------------------------	-------------------------

A VISITOR FOR MISS DREDGER

Every summer Miss Dredger took (0) visitors at Clôs de Joi. It was a square house with a (1) across the island to the sea, with the island of Jersey on the (2)

Miss Dredger had (3) a carriage to take her down the harbour hill. (4) it was a steep descent, she would (5) have taken it in her purposeful stride, and would even have returned (6) foot up the long slope, for Miss Dredger scorned all physical (7)

Nevertheless, she had (8) on a carriage this (9) morning, for she had a gentleman to meet at the harbour. Both he and his luggage must be got up the harbour hill. It was (10) that the luggage could not walk up on its own and from what she knew about men, it was ten (11) one that her new lodger (12) be as helpless as his luggage.

And so, as the carriage had to go down the hill before it could come up again, Miss Dredger, with her sharp (13) of logic, decided that, in order to (14) use of this fact, it would be as well to be (15) for at Clôs de Joi.

- | | | | | |
|----|------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1 | A sight | B vision | C view | D look |
| 2 | A distance | B background | C outskirts | D horizon |
| 3 | A ordered | B required | C commanded | D asked |
| 4 | A However | B Although | C Despite | D Even |
| 5 | A commonly | B actually | C mostly | D normally |
| 6 | A at | B on | C with | D off |
| 7 | A weakness | B lightness | C tenderness | D softness |
| 8 | A decided | B chosen | C arranged | D considered |
| 9 | A definite | B certain | C particular | D individual |
| 10 | A honest | B simple | C direct | D plain |
| 11 | A to | B by | C for | D under |
| 12 | A should | B would | C ought | D could |
| 13 | A sense | B idea | C feeling | D impression |
| 14 | A take | B have | C make | D get |
| 15 | A looked | B visited | C sent | D called |

TEST 32

Example:

0	natural	0
---	---------	---

AN IMPORTANT ENGLISH TOWN

The site of the town of Winchester was a (0) place for a (56), at the point where a river cut through the chalk of the (57) hillsides. A simple camp at St Catherine's Hill was the (58) known use of the site. This was followed by an Iron Age hill-fort, but this was left (59) by 100 BC. It was the Romans who finally established the town and (60) it with a defensive wall for the protection of their people and trade.

With the (61) of its first cathedral in the seventh century, the town became an important (62) centre. Later, King Alfred, who had (63) pushed back the invading Danes, moved his palace to Winchester. The town then experienced rapid (64), and its (65) role in English history was underlined in 1066 when the conquering Normans, like Alfred, made Winchester their capital.

NATURE
SETTLE
SOUTH
EARLY
INHABIT
ROUND

BUILD
RELIGION
SUCCESS
DEVELOP
CENTRE

TEST 33

Example:

0	construction	0
---	--------------	---

THE FUTURE OF TALL BUILDINGS

Architects responsible for the (0) of many skyscrapers believe that a tall building must always have a certain minimum (56) but that there is no limit to its absolute (57) This means that the skyscrapers of the future are likely to be even taller.

Engineers agree with this, but there is (58) over the best shape for very tall, slim buildings. The effects of wind (59) mean that cylindrical designs have enjoyed some (60) in recent years, and these are quite pleasing to the eye. (61) , however, the ideal shape is an ugly square with heavily rounded corners.

Would these tall buildings of the future offer more than a (62) view? Some believe tall towers could contain all the (63) for modern living. The (64) of these vertical villages would travel up and down between their home and work zones and would (65) need to journey to ground level.

CONSTRUCT
WIDE
HIGH

AGREE
PRESS
POPULAR
FORTUNATE

WONDER
REQUIRE
INHABIT
RARE

TEST 34

Example:

0	marvellous	0
---	------------	---

THE ABC OF COOKING

It's a (0) idea for children to do some cooking at an early age. Generally (56) , most children can't wait to help in the kitchen and love getting involved in the (57) of their meals. They should be (58) to do so, and care should be taken to (59) they enjoy the experience. It is important to show them how to do things (60) but they shouldn't be criticised too much. Although the finished result may not be quite to your (61) , the young cook will undoubtedly find it quite the (62) food he or she has ever eaten.

Kitchens can, of course, be (63) places and so the absolute (64) of keeping an eye on children at all times cannot be emphasised too (65) Sharp knives, for example, should be avoided until children are old enough to handle them safely.

MARVEL
SPEAK
PREPARE
COURAGE
SURE
CORRECT
LIKE
TASTY

DANGER
IMPORTANT
HEAVY